	NEWS BULLETIN SCRIPT
	Monday, January 26, 2015


21 Jan 2015

Good afternoon. It is 1 o’clock and I am David Lukan.
The Headlines:
· Raja County Commissioner injured in road ambush 
· Police to release annual crime report
· UN Secretary General welcomes SPLM re-unifying agreement
Thirteen people were killed when the convoy of the commissioner of Raja County in Western Bahr El-Ghazal State fell into an ambush.  

The county commissioner, Maru Adama James Benjamin, who was in one of the vehicles, was injured in the attack on Sunday morning.  

Among the victims were five journalists from Raja FM including its acting director. 

Radio Miraya’s reporter in Wau, Michael Wondi now reports.

Michael Wondi: “The commissioner was in the company of media from Raja FM station. It was a convoy of two vehicles. He survived the incident but and he had an injured leg and one of his bodyguards was harmed at the back. The entire team of journalists, the photography and the acting director of Raja FM station all perished.  According to the statement of the governor yesterday around the 11 people were killed – five women and six men. Among the five women, three were journalists and among the six men were two journalists.”

Police is to release an annual crime report, detailing crimes reported against the Police over the past year.  

The 2014 report highlights cases reported by the public against the police across the ten states. 

Police spokesperson James Monday Enoka says the report is meant to make the police force accountable to the public.  

Enoka says final touches are being put on the document which will eventually be made public.  

Monday Enoka: “The report which will be made known to the public very soon will show the public how police personnel have been actually made accountable, dismissed, sent to prison during the last 12 months. Within the next few days, I think I will release this report when it comes to my desk. We want to make the public know that the police is accountable to the people and accountable to the law. Of course there is no body above the law and that is one of things that must be made known. We are talking about (the period) from January to December. I have been sending reports periodically but this time we want say what did we do.”
South Sudan and Kenyan have signed a memorandum of understanding for the extension of a fiber optic line from Eldoret to Juba.  
The underground cable is expected to improve telecommunication and internet services. 
The project worth 15 million dollars is being funded by the World Bank. 
The agreement was signed by the South Sudan Minister of Telecommunications & Postal Services, Rebecca Joshua Okwachi, and Kenyan ICT Cabinet Secretary Dr. Fred Matiang’l in Nairobi. 
The Undersecretary of the Ministry of Telecommunication & Postal Services, Eng. Juma Stephen Lugga, explains how the fiber optic cable will benefit South Sudan.

Engineer Lugga: “We are a landlocked country and we are using microwaves for transmission, but when we change to fiber optics, it will reduce the cost and the speed of internet will be very fast. Telecom operators and internet providers will use the fiber optics and automatically it will drop the cost of communication. Shortly there will be details calling for expression of interest for those who are going to design the route from Juba through to our border with Kenya and Kenya will also do their part.”
United Nations Secretary General Ban Ki-moon has welcomed the SPLM reunification agreement signed by the three SPLM factions last week. 
Mr. Ban calls for its immediate implementation, particularly the recommitment of President Salva Kiir and Dr. Riek Machar to respect the cessation of hostilities agreement, and encourages the signatories to resolve the leadership issues of the SPLM. 
The Secretary-General is urging the parties to use the opportunity of the forthcoming IGAD Summit to reach a final agreement to end the conflict, including a power-sharing government and measures to address its root causes and ensure accountability.

Just days after a committee was set up to investigate killings that took place in Kworijik village, of Northern Bari payam, the communities in the area are being asked to find amicable solutions to their differences.  

Edmund Yakani, Executive Director of the Community Empowerment for Progress Organization (CEPO) suggests the two communities voluntarily hand over their weapons to the government.  

Yakani also urges politicians not to use the disagreements to further their political interests.   

Edmund Yakani: “Let us not politicize this crisis. I would like to urge our politicians to give our communities a chance. Let them address this problem because they are there forever and they are there to live for long period but sometimes because of our political leadership is not for long term. Let’s give the communities the chance. Let them mitigate. So my for me the fall goes back to the communities, these arms let us give them back to the government and let the government provide us with protection, because if we start using these arms against ourselves, then it will take away most of our lives at the same time it will destroy the social connections we have among ourselves like intermarriages that create peace and stability among ourselves as a community.”
You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
The Ministry of Education says communities should work with the ministry to address challenges of learning spaces.  
The undersecretary in the ministry, Michael Lopuke, says the country has more than two million learners, but not enough schools.  
Lopuke suggests the building of more learning centre through community driven initiatives.  

Michael Lopuke: “Let us embark on low cost community school construction, whereby we get little support from outside in terms of iron sheets, nails and some other things and the community also contributes the available local materials that are at their disposal. In that way we minimize the cost of construction and will try to further or to expand the conducive learning space in the country.”
Meanwhile, preparations are underway to launch a back to learning campaign for children across the country.

The campaign aims to enroll children across the country into the new school academic year that begins in February. 

On Thursday education officials, including State education ministers and partners met in Juba to brainstorm on the launch of the campaign. 

The undersecretary in the ministry of Education Michael Lopuke says several children have missed the opportunity to go to school since the conflict broke out in December 2013.

Michael Lopuke: “By the new academy year which start on February 2015, all the stakeholders together with the ministry will launch the back to learning campaign that will call every parent, every government officials all those in the private sector to advocate for the learning and to give opportunity for children to learn. This is the call from the ministry of education in the country, that we would like to take the opportunity of education to those are denied to have it because of the current situation or because of the situation that were prevailing earlier.”

Legislators and lawmakers in Western Bahr el Ghazal State have undergone sensitization on the role of the United Nations Mission (UNMISS). 

A group of 25 stakeholders including Members of Parliament, Civil society, political parties and local administrators have been briefed on the mandate of the UN Mission and its role in protecting civilians.  

The workshop was conducted by the UNMISS civil affairs office in Wau.  
Winnie Babihuga, UNMISS State Coordinator, urged all the participants to partner with the mission in protecting civilians. 

Winnie Babihuga: “The Security Council mandated the mission to carry out a special perspective of the mandate with the big part of it in protection and ensuring security with our key partner, the government. The government is the leaders we elect and ourselves in the respective places we work and live, so you are all part of the government. We call you here today relying on your capacity as leaders with the ability to advocate on behalf of the people in order to stem out any elements that destabilize the environment.”
In regional news, a regional refugee response plan to assist more than 460,000 fleeing Central Africans has been presented by the UN Refugee Agency (UNHCR) and its partners.

The plan appeals for more than 330 million US dollars to provide essential items such as food, clean water and shelter to the refugees from the Central African Republic.

They have been fleeing mainly to Cameroon and Chad to escape violent militias.

Karin de Gruijl, UNHCR spokesperson, said around 10 per cent of the country's population of 4.5 million now live in exile.

Karin de Gruijl: “Nearly 190,000 people have fled the country since the anti-Balaka militia overran the capital Bangui in December 2013. Before that, more than 230,000 people had already fled violence and lawlessness, bringing the total number of refugees from the Central African Republic to some 425,000.”

Onto sports, the SPLA sports and Education department is holding a sports day today (Monday) at the army general headquarters Bilfam – Juba.  

The activities include handball and football competitions.  The soldiers also ran a 14km marathon from Terkeka road to Bilpham.

Onto basketball, Malakaia won their game against Warriors by 74 to 67 points in the second round of the division one tournament at the Nimra talata basketball stadium in Juba.  

In other games, Black stars defeated Hilal team by 65-54 points

And, hosts Equatorial Guinea have advanced to the quarter finals of the Africa cup of nation’s tournament after a 2-nil defeat over Gabon.  

Congo Brazzaville also made it through to the next round and is top of Group A, after a 2-1 win over Burkina Faso.  

Today, the Group B teams will be fighting for slots in the quarter finals. 

At 9pm Cape Verde take on Zambia, at the same time the Democratic Republic of Congo meet Tunisia.
To end the news, here are the headlines once again:
· Raja County Commissioner injured in road ambush 

· Police to release annual crime report

· UN Secretary General welcomes SPLM re-unifying agreement

Radio Miraya news!
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